Present: Katherine Ring, Chairman, Leslie MacNeil and John Jones. also present Betty Shaw, secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, building permits and abatements. They also took time to sign 28 letters to the graduates.

Brain Brown gave a breakdown of his department's activities. Les MacNeil asked that Brian make time to meet with him to go over the personel policy. Brian said he would but his department will not come under the policy.

He requested that the selectmen draw up a letter and send it off to the dispatch center. B.Shaw requested that the selectmen draw up the letter since she did not know what it was about. K.Ring told Brian to write it up and the selectmen will sign it.

Secretary also asked that the selectmen draw up the letter for the house on 202 as she finds it hard to request someone allow a house to be burnt. No decision on this one.

George Cole has had his men working on the sewer problems trying to clear up all pending ones. If the weather will hold out another few days he may be able to complete al problems. All the rain has been hard for his department to make road repairs and finish all the sewer problems. He is trying to do work in all areas of the town to keep everyone happy but the weather has not been all it could be.

Lloyd Hendrson would like to go to Superior Court on the Homicz case. He agrees that the planning board and previous selectmen made it hard on Homicz, but a technicality should have made the decision of the court in the Town's favor not Homicz. Selectmen decided that since Mr. Homicz will wave the interest due him on the \$5,000 at this time. it may be better to pay the amount of \$5.000 than to add further court costs, lawyer fees and interest to the \$5.000.

- K. Ferrell was in to see the selectmen on a personal matter.
- R. Rudolph was told that his road has not been taken care cf by the town for several years. The real estate had told him that the road would once again be taken care of with the request of two land cwners. This is not true. The number of acres on his property is under question. he wants his land put into CUV. If he can prove that he has at least 12.5 acres. he can go into CUV/ If not he will look into sub-dividing his land.

Selectmen decided to cnce again roll the FANN. Secretary advised they take another week to think it over. Charlie Abbie would like to see the town pay as much as possible of this bill so as to lower the high interest rates being paid by the town.